








phone when someone takes a picture of a bird they 

don't recognize. We are all equally excited about birds; 

we all have the same tools, such as binoculars and 

birding apps; and we all have the same goal-to see 

birds! 

Now that I can read the field guide independently, 

I use this tool in a few ways that reflect my growth as a 

reader. I utilize the descriptions listed in the book next 

to the images (which I still use to help me identify) of 

the bird. I also bookmark pages in the guide to revisit if 

I am uncertain of an identification I have made so that 

I can verify it with the Cornell Lab of Ornithology and 

Audubon Society websites (Figures 6 and 7) when I get 

back to my apartment. I am an adult who can drive 

long distances to look for birds that I am interested in 

locating based on what is shown in the field guide. The 

John Wesley Powell Audubon Society is the Normal, 

IL, chapter of the Audubon Society, and I am a part 

of their Facebook group. Birders in the community 

and Illinois in general post their sightings, questions, 

and group activities that members and the public can 

attend. When I visit their Facebook page and see birds 
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Figure 6: The Cornell Lab of 

Ornithology website. 

Figure 7: The Audubon 

Society website. 

being posted that were sighted close to me, I go out and look for them-this 

is how I have previously ended up spending hours with my dad looking for 

Bald Eagles (Figure 8) and the Eastern Screech Owl (Figure 9). Social media 

Figure 8: A Bald Eagle (Hillebrand). Figure 9: An Eastern Screech Owl (Brigida). 
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